THE KERNERSVILLE MUSEUM FOUNDATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES
January 14, 2020

The Kernersville Museum Foundation Board of Directors met for its regular meeting on January 14, 2020, at the Public Services Building at 4:00 p.m.  The following members, constituting a quorum, were present:  Kay Pinnix, Secretary, Kelly Hargett, ED, Doran Maltba, Treasurer/ 2nd Vice president, Anne Coltrane, Chandra Parker, Rick Pierce, Angie Pearman, 1st Vice President, Kim Herman, Wayne Mabe, and Molly Smith. The following members were absent: Chris Thompson, Bertha Prim, Monte Long, Mark Chandler, Jason Grubbs, President, and John Wolfe, ex officio.  1st Vice President called the meeting to order at 4:10 p.m. 
            Angie Pearman officiated in the absence of President Jason Grubbs. December minutes were approved as transmitted.

Treasurer’s report:  Doran Maltba went over his report, attached to official minutes, highlighting Unrestricted Operating Funds are $41,721.81. Due to revenue issues, this will only last until the end of June. Angie stated that our big concern is fund raising and how to get monies to the Museum.

          Angie announced that we will have a slate of officers for the Board to vote on in March.

          Molly showed an interest in taking over as treasurer.

ED Report: Kelly Hargett handed out reports on 2019 review, 2019 fund raising, and 2 year ice rink report, attached to official minutes, highlighting the following items:
           She has had complaints about the appearance of the outbuildings on the Museum property.

           Ice rink ticket sales were way down.

           We need to get the buildings completed and looking good to bring back ice rink visitors.

            In 2 years, we made $30,394.89 back from $35,287.47 expense.

Rick Pierce volunteered to donate an ice rink sign for next year.

Angie stated that we should concentrate on sponsorships for events.

Angie reported that we will concentrate on individual donations in April and asked for ideas from members.

        Board discussed sponsorships for the prom and having the event at The Factory. Factory businesses might be interested in a sponsorship. A 20’s prom was discussed with casino games on March 28th.
                 Molly Smith, Rick Pierce, Kim Herman, and Chandra Parker agreed to be on a Speak Easy Committee.

        Kelly announced that she is trying to get on the calendar of a historic restoration group to complete the buildings on the property.

                 Chandra suggested doing an article with a timeline for finishing the buildings to alert the public.

           Kelly felt that she could handle the tobacco barn and weening cabin without other buildings and one room schoolhouse.

           Doran said that the schoolhouse, weening cabin, and tobacco barn would be good for space on the Museum property.

           Kelly is waiting for estimate on the cabin.

President’s Report: Angie Pearman, 1st Vice President, informed the Board that we will be moving our meetings back to the Museum probably in March.

            Angie asked if anyone knew someone interested in joining the Board or is interested in filling officer spaces. The Executive Committee will have a slate of officers for approval in March.

Kelly received an estimate of $51,915 for the barn and cabin. Doran suggested that that estimate be presented to next Board of Aldermen.

          The following names were mentioned as possible members to join the Board:

                   Avery Hall, William Hairston and LuAnn Davis.

          An email will be sent out in a couple weeks about who would be willing to ask possible members.

Monte Long is interested in being treasurer and Molly Smith is interested in being 2nd Vice President.

Old Business: Rick Pierce asked for information on the chicken stew.  Kelly said that we feed 350 people. It did well and we raised $3,311.
            Rick also asked how the ice rink slab is used. Kelly replied that it is used as a classroom during the summer and the chicken stew.  A Farm to Table event is coming. We may have a tent over it later.

            Rick suggested that the Museum needs more experiences to pull people in. He also recommended that we could also cordon off the buildings while work is in progress so we could continue events.

            Anne suggested having a story of the buildings with photos.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:30.

                                                   Respectfully submitted,

                                                   Kay Pinnix,

                                                   Secretary
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